## THE CITY OF HEBRON ESTATES FEBRUARY 1, 1994

Minutes of the Commissioners meeting.

PRESENT: Mayor Ricketts, Comissioners Fraley, Marshall, Cardwell, City Clerk Martha Ferguson, Attorney Woolridge, and Mr. Barr; Pioneer News.

MINUTES: A motion was made by Commissioner Marshall and seconded by Commissioner Cardwell to accept the minutes as presented.

Motion passed unanimously.

RESIGNATION: Commissioner Peggy Druin presented a resignation letter stating that she is resigning immediately because she plans to move out of the City of Hebron Estates. Mayor Ricketts accepted the resignation with regrets; stating that Peggy has served the city well for the short time in office.

BUDGET: A motion was made by Commissioner Fraley and seconded by Commissioner Marshall to pay the regular bills. The motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS: Discussion on repairing and replacement of speed limit and street signs was conducted. Commissioner Marshall and Mayor Ricketts agreed to ride the city and review the lights and signs. It was decided not to install the lights in Willow Place until the development is more complete.

Parking on the streets remains a concern.

Once again a discussion was held on the overweight trucks and the noise ordinances. Attorney Woolridge has sent the letters and Mrs. Ferguson has delivered the requested ordinances. Attorney Woolridge advised Mayor Ricketts to contact the Bullitt Co. Attorney and see how he wants the violated ordinances enforced. The sheriff will need a copy of the ordinances. The neighbors will be expected to appear in court and testify. It was general concensus that the violations had existed long enough.

NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Pro-Tem John Marshall was unanimously elected by secret ballot. He will preside in the absence of the mayor and will have his signature added to the check cashing card.

Mayor Ricketts thanked Mr. Marshall for assisting with the snow plowing project. The hourly rate by Robison Construction was debated. The Mayor has Hebron Estates on the list for future snow plowing; however, we are not the first on the list. We were charged for sixteen hours totaling \$1340.00. This can be paid with the Municipal Road Aid Fund according to Attorney Woolridge.

ADJOURNMENT: Commissioner Fraley made the motion to adjourn and Commissioner Cardwell seconded the motion which passed.

Harschel Piketts J.